
Board of Education 
Newtown, Connecticut 

 
Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on May 6, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council 
Chambers, 3 Primrose Street. 
          

D. Leidlein, Chair     J. Erardi 
L. Roche, Vice Chair      L. Gejda 
K. Hamilton, Secretary    R. Bienkowski        

 K. Alexander      1   Staff 
J. Vouros                30  Public 
D. Freedman                   5  Press 

 M. Ku 
 
Mrs. Leidlein called the meeting to order at 7:32 
 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
 
MOTION: Mrs. Roche moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the Newtown High School field trip, the donations to Sandy Hook and Middle Gate 
Schools, the extension of the child rearing leave of absence for Whitney Goodman, the 
resignation of Janet McCabe, and the resignations for retirement of Sue Ward, Doris Papp, 
Wendy Bowen, and Cathy Cincogrono.   Ms. Hamilton seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Public Participation  
 
Wolfgang Halibig, Sorrento Florida, spoke about addressing his 16 questions regarding the 
Sandy Hook tragedy. 
 
Jim Fetzer, a journalist with Veterans Today, spoke about the Sandy Hook tragedy. 
 
Melborn Sand, New York, spoke about strict gun control legislation that was a result of the 
tragedy and wanted proof it occurred.     
 
Dale Madonti, Rhode Island, spoke about gun control. 
     
Dave Williams, Carson City, Nevada, spoke about restrictions on second amendment rights and 
wanted answers to the 16 questions to show nothing was being hidden. 
 
Kevin LaPrade, Woonsocket, Rhode Island, spoke about concerns regarding the investigation of 
the incident. 
 
Will James, Beacon, New York, said the perpetrator was not shown on the scene so there was 
no proof he existed.  This should be made available to the public.    
 
Thomas Lapp, Sayerville, New Jersey, looked at the evidence.  There were too many 
inconsistencies that don’t add up. 
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Michelle Murphy, Houston, Texas, was interested in Adam Lanza and those involved in other 
shootings.     
 
Jim Fitzpatrick, Newtown resident, has police friends who responded and are still suffering the 
effects.  He also knows families who lost children.  He was offended by the collection of 
conspiracy theories.  We have pulled together as a town to get through this.   
 
Item 4 – Reports 
There was no correspondence report. 
 
Chair Report:  
Mrs. Leidlein informed the Board of the charter revision commission meeting on Thursday at 7 
PM along with documentation for the committee.  May 14 there is a joint meeting with the Public 
Building and Site Commission regarding the Sandy Hook School plans at 7 PM in the Reed 
library. 
May 3, at 3 PM the Board was invited to attend the opening of the Autism Speaks’ Autism 
Resource Center at the Booth Library.  We also received an invitation to the opening night of the 
Hawley Art Show.  There has been a request to look at the June 17 Board meeting date as it 
coincides with the high school graduation ceremony.  The Board would be polled for an 
alternative date.  An email was received from Paul Mangiafico, Chair of the Police Commission, 
announcing that Chief Kehoe would be honored at a Police Commission dinner on May 28.   
 
Superintendent’s Report: 
Dr. Erardi presented a listing of end of year school events, a flyer regarding the Community 
Connections event to be held May 31 which is a free community service provider fair and 
symposium, the official statement from the Governor naming May 7 as School Nurse Day, and 
enrichment opportunities for grades kindergarten through 12 gifted and talented students.   
 
Committee Reports:  
Ms. Hamilton scheduled a CIP for Wednesday morning to discuss the current status of CIP 
project due to the Board of Finance the beginning of June.   
 
Item 5 – Old Business 
Nurses Contract Negotiations: 
Mrs. Leidlein stated that she and Mrs. Ku would work on the nurses’ contract.   
Ms. Hamilton requested the Board meet prior to negotiations to discuss their goals. 
Mr. Vouros feels we should be aware of any increased amount of student contact based upon 
the tragedy.   
 
Non-lapsing Account: 
Ms. Hamilton stated that the Board of Finance discussed our proposed changes and will vote on 
them at their May 12 meeting.  They would like to see more Board of Education representatives 
at their meetings and she has committed to attend.  In their discussion about charter revision 
recommendations they asked if the Board of Education was considered a Town department.  
She recommended the Board go back through the charter to highlight items to see if there’s a 
conflict.  She and Mrs. Ku would look them over and send recommendations to the Board 
members.   
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Item 6 – New Business - none 
 
MOTION: Mr. Alexander moved to adjourn.  Mrs. Roche seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
Item 7 – Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m. 
 
   Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
   ________________________________  
           Kathy Hamilton 
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